TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

MEETING OF 9-26-07

PRESENT

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Gerardo Fernandez

Arthur Freehill

John Kemmerer

James Fouts

Thomas Angell
Also Present:  Joyce Hadden, Town Board Liaison, Don Smith, Bldg. Inspector

MINUTES:   Mr.Angell made the motion to accept the minutes as written.  
Seconded by James Fouts.  Discussion: Mr. Fernandez questioned the 
wording on the Sherwood Forest motion and wording was changed.  Mr. 
Angell accepted the amendment.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
WATERLANDS:  Mr. Angell recused himself.  Mr. Rodenhausen stated that 
conditional approval had been given by this Board in April of 2007. He is 
asking for a 90 day extension of submitting the final map.  There are still 
some areas to be completed. Changes on the map were reviewed which in 
the opinion of Mr. Clouser were not significant.   Mr. Butts stated that 
Jennifer Van Tuyl’s office has prepared a motion.  This motion if approved 
will cover the changes on the map but does not cover the requested 90 day 
extension.  Therefore, two motions would be needed.  Mr. Freehill made the 
motion to grant the 90 day extension.  Seconded by Gerry Fernandez.  All in 
favor:  Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Freehill, Mr. Kemmerer, 
Mr. Fouts.  Abstain:  Mr. Angell.  Motion carried. 
Mr. Rodenhausen stated that the conservation easements should be sent to Winnekee Land 
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Trust within the week.  The HOA has been filed with the Attorney General.  Mr. Angell asked if the change in the lot have any impact regarding access to the cemetery.  There should be no impact to the cemetery access.
Discussion took place regarding the changes in the open space area.  Open space was changed from 75.8% to 76.1%. 
Mr. Royall moved to adopt the motion as written with exception to the last 
part of the last sentence.  The last paragraph should read, “I make a motion 
that the Planning Board determine that the proposed final plat is in 
conformance with the conditional final approval previously granted, and 
that, based upon the analysis of the Planning Board’s engineer, dated 
September 26, 2007, the changes are de minimus in nature; are within the 
spirit and intent of the previously approved plat.’’  Seconded by James Fouts.  
All in favor:  Mr. Butts, Mr. Royall, Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Freehill, Mr. 
Kemmerer, Mr. Fouts.  Abstain:  Mr. Angell.  Motion carried.  A copy of the motion will be appended to these minutes.  

HOLLOWAY/HATTEM MINOR SUBDIVISION:  
Mr. Butts stated that at the last Planning Board Meeting, a motion was made 
to refer this application to the CAC and to obtain a report from Hudsonia 
due to the fact that the site includes a New York Stated designated 
wetland and the Snakehill CEA as designated by the Town of Stanford.  It 
also includes a portion of the Homan/Bowen Road priority conservation area 
identified in the Hudsonia report.  Before Hudsonia can commence its work, 
their rates and a contract has to be approved by the Town Board.  Mr. Butts 
stated that he attended a Town Board meeting last week but because of 
questions, action was not taken.  Therefore, there is no report from Hudsonia.  
Mr. Butts had a conference call with the Town Attorney, Bill Bogle and Erik Kiviat of Hudsonia today to discuss the provisions of the proposed contract.  He stated that Mr. Bogle was satisfied with the basic issues.  Mr. Kiviat had advised that they currently do this type of work for several other towns.  Mr. 
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Kiviat stated that their rate is uniform among the towns for whom they work.  A revised agreement will be prepared and sent to Mr. Bogle which will be discussed at the workshop meeting of the Town Board on October 9, 2007.  This issue will not be voted on until the regularly scheduled Town Board meeting in October.  

Mr. Butts reported that last night he attended the CAC meeting.  Mr. Butts 
stated that he would like to have a good working relationship with the CAC.  
He explained to the CAC that the Planning Board has applicants before them 
right now and the process for referral to CAC should run efficiently.  

Mr. Butts stated that nothing was done on the Weck or Holloway application 
by Hudsonia, as the Planning Board is awaiting approval of a contract from 
the Town Board.  

Discussion took place with Mr. Holloway and his surveyor, Kevin Cunningham, regarding applications being held up because of 
referral to other committees or agencies.  The Town Board has granted a waiver of the Moratorium for Holloway.  Applicant is not in agreement regarding a “no further subdivision” note.  Board is in need of Dave Clouser’s input and CAC’s recommendations before making any decisions.  
The applicant requested permission to hire a biologist to submit a report to the Board AND NOT WAIT FOR Hudsonia to be approved by the Town Board.  The Board will consider this report in lieu of a report from Hudsonia, subject to review. 
The Planning Board requested a Long Form EAF, Part 1 be submitted.

Mr. Butts stated that as soon as he receives the biologist report from the 
applicant he will get it immediately to the CAC.  

Put on agenda for October  31st.

Town of Stanford

Planning Board Meeting of 9-26-07

Page 4

WECK MINOR SUBDIVISION:

Mr. Butts stated he received an e-mail from Mr. Rappleyea, applicant’s 

attorney, who was not able to attend this meeting.  Mr. Weck was not able to 
attend this meeting also.  The surveyor, Kevin Cunningham, was present.    Mr. Rappleyea has made the request that applicant be able to hire his own consultant.   The Board will consider this report in lieu of a report from Hudsonia, subject to review.
In light of the CAC recommendations, the Planning Board is requesting that the Long Form EAF Part 1 be completed.  Mr. Butts stated that the sooner the Planning Board receives the form, the sooner he can get it to the CAC.  Put on October agenda.  

LUKE LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT:

Mr. Butts recused himself from this application and Mr. Freehill became 
acting chair.  Applicant is requesting to change the boundary line between 
two lots.  Applicant was asked if he would agree to have a note  put on the map, “no further subdivision.” There was no objection to this request.  Mr. Fouts made the made the motion to classify this action as a minor subdivision/lot line adjustment.  Seconded by John Kemmerer.  All 
in favor:  Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Royall, Mr. Freehill, Mr. Kemmerer, Mr. 
Fouts and Mr. Angell.  Abstain:  Mr. Butts.  Motion carried.  A copy of the no build easement is needed.  

Mr. Angell made a motion to schedule a public hearing for October 31, 
2007.  Seconded by James Fouts.  All in favor:  Mr. Fernandez, Mr. Royall, 
Mr. Freehill, Mr. Kemmerer, Mr. Fouts and Mr. Angell.  Abstain:  Mr. 
Butts.  Motion carried.  Put on Agenda for October.  

Previous Subdivision of the Luke property will be brought to the October Meeting.  

Mr. Butts resumed chairmanship of meeting.  
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MONACO FLAG LOT

The Planning Board is in agreement to refer this application to Mr. Clouser.  
The Board requesting that contours be put on the map as well as contours of the driveway.  Mr. Freehill made the motion to refer this application to the CAC for input.  Seconded by James Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.   A map with topography and building envelope will be sent to Mr. Clouser and the CAC as soon as it is received by the Planning Board.    Put on agenda for October.
DISCUSSION:

Mr. Butts stated that at the Town Board meeting that he attended they 
discussed briefly the idea of appointing alternates to the Planning Board.  The Town Board has endorsed the concept and asked Mr. Bogle and Mr. 
Butts to come back with suggestions on how it would work.  Mr. Butts contacted Dave Clouser, Neil Wilson and John Furst, who suggested that he speak to Fishkill and East Fishkill Planning Boards who use alternates.  Mr. Butts described the procedures used by those towns.   Alternates will be required to attend all training sessions and attend all meetings, thus assuring that the alternates have been involved in the consideration of matter before the Board and are fully prepared to act when called upon.  In Fishkill, the alternates sit at the table for all matters and participate in discussion.  Until they are designated to act, they “have a voice but not a vote.”  The Stanford Planning Board discussed the procedures used by Fishkill and East Fishkill  and is strongly in favor of the Fishkill model as it would assure that the alternates have been involved in the consideration of matters before the Board and are fully prepared to act when called upon.
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Motion made by Mr. Fouts to adjourn at 10:30 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. 
Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted by:_______________________________________

                                           Mary Dalton, Recording Secretary
Approved by:_________________________________________________




Robert R. Butts, Chair
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